

REPORT TO LANDULPH PARISH COUNCIL	
WORKING GROUP UPDATE Please complete and submit this form for any project proposals or Working Group updates	
to be considered by Landulph Parish Council.	
TITLE	Searle Family Memorial Field Working Group Update
DATE OF UPDATE	16 October 2024
ACTIVITIES TO REPORT	The working group met on site to inspect the field and discuss a way forward. The pavilion is in a sorry state and would need a lot on investment to bring it up to date. The water meters outside the school were inspected (6) and narrowed down to 2 – one of which is passing a lot of water. It may be the cricket club supply pipe leaking. Callington Cricket Club (Toby) has been contacted to get copies of the latest water and electricity bills. No response yet. We have confirmed that we won't need to pay council rates at the termination of the lease. Other cricket clubs to be contacted when we have a list of clubs from the England Cricket Board, though we can't imagine that they will be interested with the pavilion in its current state. Alternatives uses will be considered if there is no interest from other local cricket clubs.
COUNCILLORS INVOLVED	Cllr Ansell, Cllr G Braund, Cllr Gawith
RECOMMENDATIONS (including any communications)	Terms of reference for the working group to be written (Action: Libby Gawith). The pavilion to be added to our insurance from I st January 2025. (Action: Clerk)
(ie contractor costs, purchase costs, ongoing costs) Detail any funding required from the Parish Council (Landulph Parish Council to consider affordability / budget / precept; and also whether it has the power to spend on this).	N/A
Decision of full Landulph Parish Council	N/A
Date	16 October 2024